

Town of Upper Marlboro

Town Hall, 14211 School Lane Upper Marlboro, MD 20772 Tel: (301) 627-6905 Fax: (301) 627-2080 info@uppermarlboromd.gov www.uppermarlboromd.gov

Mailing address: P.O. Box 280 • Upper Marlboro, MD 20773-0280

Date: Monday May 15, 2023

Subject: Public Works' Status Report

RE: April 2023 – Monthly Status Report

Public Works Related

PWD revised FY24 budget and CIP asks.

- PWD reviewed Public Works intro to Budget Book.
- PWC erected banners ahead of Marlboro Day
- PWD & Foreman worked with Green Industries and Chesapeake Ford to facilitate vehicle and equipment purchase.
- PWF and crew received 1st Amendment Audit Training.
- PW provided cones to assist the Soil Conservation District ahead of their Paving project.
- PWD reached out to County "The Bus" Supervisors to alert them of the Saturday schedule disruption ahead of Marlboro Day.
- PWD finalized rentals ahead of Marlboro Day.

Maintenance and Beautification

- PWD & Foreman worked with Carrier equipment for site visits and quotes to upgrade user friendly interface of existing RTU and failing residential unit.
- PWD, Mayor, G.U.MCert and Residents completed a Pond clean-up on Earth Day.
- PWC continued maintenance of Town equipment.
- PWC continued aerating, seeding, and fertilizing of Town owned property.
- PWC Preened and began planting in the flowerbeds at TH and Monument.
- PWD & PWF continued working on OSHA compliance items.
- PWC performed storm drain checks and clearing ahead of storms.
- PWC provided plantings For Water St parking lot.

Street and Sidewalk / Mead & Hunt Update

- Street planters were freshened up with new Ivy and Pansies and Begonias ahead of Fox 5 visit.
- PWD registered for PGLitterTrak ahead of Pond Clean-up.
- PWD received Paving quotes for Old Mill Rd and Playground entrance.
- Mead and Hunt engineers continued surveys along Town owned roads.
- 2 of 3 Civil Rights History trail signs installed in Town

Refuse Accumulations

Bulk day accumulations for solid wastes (Landfill) are 3.17 tons. Bulk day
accumulations for yard waste collections are 3.79 tons. There were three dump body
rentals for the month.

Sincerely,
Darnell F. Bond III
Public Works Director

Sarah Franklin President

sfranklin@uppermarlboromd.gov

Commissioner

Thomas Hanchett Commissioner / Treasurer thanchett@uppermarlboromd.gov

Karen Lott
Commissioner
klott@uppermarlboromd.gov

Charles Colbert
Commissioner
ccolbert@uppermarlboromd.gov